

## Ferrybridge Community Liaison Group Meeting

<b>Date:</b>	17 <sup>th</sup> July 2019	<b>Location:</b>	'Ian Marchant' Pavilion, Ferrybridge 'C' Power Station
<b>Date issued:</b>		<b>Recorded by:</b>	Jade Fearon
<b>Attendees:</b>			
Jade Fearon, SSE (JF)	cont....	<b>Apologies:</b>	
Nick Hinde, SSE (NH)		David Davies, Byram PC	
Rhonda Fleetwood, BDR (RF)		Ian Foster, Environment Agency (IF)	
Councillor Graham Stokes, Knottingley (GS)		Jennifer Mitchell, Byram PC	
Paul Hook, SSE (PH)			
Clive Hart, Etex (CH)		Ian Foster, Environment Agency	
Joanna Holland, Ballast Phoenix (JH)		Richard Lowe, Aecom	
Chris Gaughan, Environment Agency (CG)		Bobby Ellis, Keltbray	
Diana Adamson, SDC (DA)		Colin Drew, FMFEL,	
Councillor Harry Ellis, WMDC (HE)		Stephanie Gilbert, AIRE	
Richard Lowe, AECOM (RL)		Rita Stephenson, Fairburn PC	
Roy Wilson, Nigel Adams MP (RW)		David Davies, Byram PC	
Councillor John Mackman, Monk Fryston PC (CJM)		Don Simpson, AIRE/Brotherton PC (DS)	
Keith Shenton, Pollards Fields resident (KS)		David Nicklin, Byram PC	
Jennifer Mitchell, Bryam PC (JnM)			
Keith Shenton, Pollards Fields (KS)			
Don Simpson, AIRE/ Brotherton PC (DS)			
Steve Tosney, FMFEL (ST)			
John Mannering, Oakhill Residents (JM)			
Bobby Ellis, Keltbray (BE)			

### Contact Details

Jade Fearon (Community Liaison Manager) 01724 788236/ 07854 313526 (Monday to Thursday 08:30 – 17:00)

### Purpose of Meeting

To inform the group of the status of the Ferrybridge C power station, the Etex gypsum facility, the operations of the Ferrybridge Multifuel 1 plant, the construction of the Multifuel 2 power station and the development of the Ferrybridge D CCGT project.

### Meeting Notes

Item	
<b>1</b>	<b>Introductions and Safety Moment</b>
	NH welcomed the group and gave a safety moment
<b>2</b>	<b>Review of previous minutes</b>
	Accepted as final
<b>3</b>	<b>Ferrybridge D Project</b>
	JL presented the project update from slides – project status remains unchanged
<b>4</b>	<b>FM1 Update</b>
	Steve Tosney was introduced to the group and gave a presentation update from the slides
<b>5</b>	<b>FM2 Update</b>
	<p>NH provided an update on construction activities at the site (see slide pack)</p> <p>RW asked if all fuel contracts are now in place. ST confirmed that the plant has a contract with Bradford City Council and that most of the fuel contracts are local.</p>
<b>6</b>	<b>Ballast Phoenix IBA Plant Update</b>
	<p>JH provided an update (see slide pack)</p> <p>JH offered CLG members the opportunity to visit the new Ballast Phoenix. JF to share contact details for members to contact JH directly.</p>
<b>7</b>	<b>ETEX Update</b>
	<p>CH provided an update to the group (see slide pack)</p> <p>CJM asked if the baffles at the plant are internal or external. CH confirmed they are internal, ETEX are undertaking a large project to remove and check these parts.</p>
<b>8</b>	<b>Ferrybridge C Update</b>
	<p>BE provided an update on the demolition project to the group (see slide pack)</p> <p>GB asked what was included in the road survey. BE confirmed that this survey take place every six months throughout the project on Kirkhaw Lane</p> <p>RW asked when the stacks will be removed – BE confirmed the expected date for this work is currently quarter two of 2020</p> <p>RW asked when structures will be removed from the coal stock area – BE confirmed this will take place towards the end of the overall programme</p> <p>RW asked about the progress of the demolition of the turbine hall. BE expects this will take place during Summer 2020</p> <p>BE added that the HSE are in contact with the project and are monitoring the processes with specific focus on explosive demolition</p> <p>RW asked that will happen to the concrete from the site. BE confirmed that this will be crushed on site and used to fill voids.</p> <p>CJM asked how details of the July explosive demolition would be communicated locally. BE explained that Keltbray are in discussions with neighbours to the site including residents and businesses. JF circulated email to CLG and local Parish Councils.</p> <p>DA noted that the prevailing wind direction from the site was towards Monk Fryston and asked for information on dust monitoring. BE explained the dust monitoring set up at site.</p> <p>NH provided an update in relation to the redevelopment of the Ferrybridge site. RW asked if SSE are discussing plans for Brotherton Ings with the EA. NH confirmed that SSE would be looking to submit a remediation plan during November 2019.</p>

<b>10</b>	<b>AOB</b>
None	
<b>11</b>	<b>Date and time of next meeting</b>
<p>The next CLG meeting will take place on Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> October 2019 at 1.00pm at the Ferrybridge site. The schedule for future meetings is as follow</p> <p><b>Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> October</b></p> <p><b>Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> January 2020</b></p> <p>These dates are subject to change.</p>	
<b>12</b>	<b>Actions</b>